
	
MEMORANDUM	FOR:	Stewards	
FROM:	Time	&	Space	Mission	Group	
SUBJECT:	Building	Use	Manager	Evaluation	
DATE:	July	31,	2017	
	
At	the	February	Stewards	meeting	Time	&	Space	Mission	Group	announced	that	it	would	form	a	team	to	
conduct	a	periodic	evaluation	of	Katie	Fisher,	our	Building	Use	Manager.	The	team	was	composed	of	
Deborah	Sokolove,	Kevin	Barwick,	Larry	Rawlings	and	Peter	Bankson.			
	
We	invited	reflections	on	Katie’s	work	to	coordinate	use	of	our	facilities	by	outside	groups.	All	of	the	
comments	we	received	were	very	positive	and	appreciative	of	Katie’s	work	to	help	outside	groups	
accomplish	their	missions	in	our	space,	and	represent	Seekers	to	them.		
	
I’ve	inserted	the	image	of	a	card,	created	by	the	Eyes	to	See	Ears	to	Hear	Peace	Prayer	Mission	Group	for	
Katie	as	an	example	of	the	positive	comments	we	received	from	the	Seekers	community.		
	
We	also	asked	Katie	to	reflect	on	these	questions:	

1. How	do	you	feel	about	serving	as	the	building	use	manager	for	Seekers	Church?	What	is	your	
sense	of	call	to	those	responsibilities?	

2. What	are	some	of	the	challenges	you	face	in	carrying	this	responsibility?	
3. What	support	/	training	do	you	need	/	want?	
4. What	trends	in	building	use	do	you	see	emerging?	How	could	use	of	our	space	be	different	a	

year	from	now?	
5. What	directions	do	you	see	emerging	for	the	role	of	Seekers’	building	use	manager?	How	do	

these	possibilities	fit	your	personal	goals/visions?	
	
Her	responses	were	clear:	she	still	feels	that	coordinating	use	of	our	space	by	outside	groups	is	a	
positive	experience	for	her.	Although	she	lives	in	Accokeek,	MD	and	is	not	able	to	be	present	in	the	
building	often,	she	has	been	able	to	develop	ways	to	coordinate	use	of,	and	care	for,	our	facilities	that	is	
responsive	to	the	needs	of	those	who	use	our	space	as	well	as	Seekers	Church.	
	
Following	our	conversation	with	Katie	after	worship	on	July	30th	the	review	team	Affirms	Katie	as	our	
Building	Use	Manager.	We	recommend	that	Katie	continue	in	that	position,	and	that	Seekers	Church	
increase	her	compensation	as	follows:	

• Increase	her	stipend	by	the	Cost	of	Living	Allowance	established	for	other	Seekers,	and	
• Increase	her	stipend	by	an	additional	one	percent	(1%)	step	increase.	

	
Katie’s	commitment	to	making	our	space	available	for	others	when	it	is	not	in	use	by	us	is	an	important	
part	of	our	outreach	to	the	wider	community.	We	affirm	her	call	and	her	commitment	
	
For	the	Time	&	Space	Mission	Group	
	
Peter	Bankson	



	

	


